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WELLCARE PCN 
 
The WellCare Classic PCN of 01410000 included on the cardholder Medicare 
Part D plan lists that were previously distributed omitted the leading (or first) zero 
(0). The BIN/PCN combinations accompanying each member’s ID should have 
been BIN 603286;01410000; not 603286;1410000. Claims submitted to 
WellCare without the leading zero in the PCN will deny. 
 
 
BIN GRACE PERIOD 
 
The BIN “grace” period scheduled to end Monday, January 17, 2011 is 
being extended until Tuesday, February 1, 2011.  
 
Reports show claims continue to be submitted using the member’s 2010 primary 
plan BIN; not the member’s 2011 primary plan BIN. These rejected primary plan 
claims are then submitted to PACE and paid. Providers are urged to use this 
extension to update their billing records so members have the correct co-pay 
charged and the TrOOP is accurately accumulated.  
 
 
 
 

Questions should be directed to Provider Services at  
1-800-835-4080. 

 
  
 
 


